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In general the baseline ecological surveys proposed within the Scoping report are satisfactory. I concur with Sarah Postlethwaite's opinion regarding the proposed number of visits for the reptiles survey as this does not follow current accepted best practice falling a fair way short of the recommended number. Whilst point 5.34 states methodologies have not been specified it has been requested that they follow best practice guidelines such that the results have the fullest confidence acheivable.

My only other comment on surveys was the lack of a breeding bird survey. Birds are stated as not being a Valued Ecological Receptor and I do not know if this is as a result of historical data for the site showing it to be sub-standard in terms of bird assemblage? It is not specifically justified in the statement however and if it is intended to miss birds out entirely I would like to see a justification included. I appreciate they do not qualify as EPS and that their legal protection under the W & C Act 1981 will be adhered to however the presence of any Section 41/BAP breeding bird species could be a consideration in future mitigation plans.

Cumulative impacts on all VERs as a result of nearby developments ongoing, completed or proposed should also be included. 

With the ES I would like to see a preliminary idea of how the proposed mitigation for each VER taken together on site could be achieved within the site layout such that this can be referred to closely when the masterplan is redrawn.  As it seems the last masterplan was such that the acheivable mitigation for GCN within it was unsatisfactory to Natural England, the link between the layout and necessary mitigatory measures on site should be made as up front as possible in order to avoid the inevitable future issues if this is not done. 

5.31 will no doubt be extremely useful if this herculean task can be achieved and I commend the effort to do so. 

Please get back to me if any further input or advice at this stage would be helpful.

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

